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Alumni President Reports On State Of Chapter
Dear Brother,

My past Noose articles and letter of
September 30 have highlighted the many
varied initiatives, accomplishments, and
recognitions of our DU chapter and indi-
vidual brothers. The undergraduate arti-
cles in this Noose provide the best testi-
mony for my observations. In addition,
those alums who have returned to 6
South Ave. in the last two to three years
all comment on how welcomed they were
by the active brothers. The alums were
impressed by the undergraduates as
“good DUs” and were pleased with their
obvious care and maintenance of our
newly renovated house. Although the
football season is over, please take or
make an opportunity to get back to the
house yourself.

New DU Resident Advisor

Jared Goodman, a 2001 graduate of
USC who is currently working on his
MBA in the Johnson School, began
working as our DU RA in August. At
USC, Jared was a very involved fraterni-
ty member, IFC VP, student senator, ski
team member, and mentor with the Big
Brothers of Los Angeles. After gradua-
tion, he worked as a business consultant
for Arthur Andersen/KPMG in Los
Angeles and then Huron Consulting
Group in Chicago.

Jared is well accepted and respected
by the undergraduates, enjoys living in
the house, and is involved with helping
individual brothers and the officers work
through various situations that arise. We
are very fortunate to have Jared as our
DU RA.

Brothers’ October and
November Accomplishments

• Our five newest DU brothers were
initiated on November 19. Randy

Shayler ’72 delivered another of his
inspiring “charges” to the assembled
group, which included our new brothers,
some parents, and the brotherhood. 

• DU VP of Recruitment Lance
Polivy’s (’08) leadership was responsible
for the house’s successful fall rush. He is
currently working with all the brothers
planning and conducting activities to
attract another 20 or more “good DUs”
in January’s freshmen Rush. 

Congratulations to Lance, who was
also just elected as the IFC vice president
of programming—a well-deserved recog-
nition of his abilities. It is great for DU, as
well, to have Lance in this important
campus-wide position.

• Congratulations to the four winners
of our alumni scholarships—C.G.
McClure ’08, Dave Binder ’07, Mark
Levendorf ’08, and Tyson Stutz ’06—as
well to the 34 brothers who attained a
3.0 or better GPA for last spring’s semes-
ter. Academics matter in DU at Cornell!

• In addition to contributions made by
Jim Hyland ’07 and Blake Hamilton ’07
to the baseball team’s success and Jim’s

Capital Campaign
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(continued on page eight)

Outstanding DU Alumni Chapter—
Tony Cashen ’57 and Tony Murray ’60

accept the Outstanding Alumni
Chapter Award from DU International

Chairman Bill Messick and
International President Ed Porter 

presented at the Annual Leadership
Conference held in July 2005.

(continued on page two)

               



• Reunion Reception, June 11: Randy
Shayler ’72 acted as our host and reports more
than 50 alums, families, and friends attended
and enjoyed a wonderful sunny and warm June
afternoon on the DU porch and inside our very
clean and renovated house.

• DU Leadership Institute 2005: Lou
Morga’s Noose letter discusses valuable infor-
mation and ideas that will help our chapter
improve its operation that he, Ryan Avery, and
Vinny Feliciano gained there. You’ve recently
received the fall 2005 Delta Upsilon Quarterly,
which covers the Institute in detail. As you may
have read in the Quarterly, and as I mentioned
in my September letter, the Cornell DU Alumni
Association was recognized as the Alumni
Chapter of the Year. All five of us—including
Tony Cashen—who attended left convinced
that our undergraduate chapter will compete
for some excellence awards this year. 

The 2006 Leadership Institute is scheduled
for Kansas City August 3-6. I encourage you to
attend and participate in a very rewarding ses-
sion while spending time with our chapter’s
representatives. 

• Post-Game Receptions: Our thanks to
John Honchariw ’06, alumni relations chair-
man, who—assisted by Randy Shayler ’72—
organized and ran this fall’s very successful and
well-attended gatherings for alums, parents,
and brothers. There were particularly good
turnouts after the Homecoming victory over
Georgetown and the win against Columbia on
Gary Wood Day.

Bill Wilson ’66, the Cornell Football
Association vice chairman, conducted the pre-
game recognition for Gary, where Gary’s wife,
Jill, and children accepted the Joe King
Memorial Award, honoring Gary’s outstanding
contributions to Cornell football. Bill again
spoke movingly at our postgame reception,
recalling Gary’s wonderful qualities as a person
and DU brother. It was a day to remember.

My bottom line on our chapter is things are
good and continually getting better! Again,
thank you for your continued interest, involve-
ment, and financial support.

Fraternally,

Tony Murray ’60
Alumni President

17 Beach Drive
Darien, CT 06820

203-655-9351
murr024@optonline.net
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Alumni President ReportsAlumni
Officers

President
Tony Murray ’60

Vice President–
Communications
Fred Harwood ’59

Vice
President–Treasurer

Bob Verna ’68

Vice President–Fund
Raising

Tony Cashen ’57

Vice President–Counsel
Tom Talley ’65

Danny Alvarez ’91
Rod Beckwith ’57
Kevin Bruns ’79
Frank Cuzzi ’61
Dan Devine ’86
Fred Devlin ’67
Dan Gilroy ’86

Peter Gogolak ’64
John Hock ’90
Tom Kobin ’90

Bruno LaRocca ’64
Michael Lawsky ’92
Kevin Marcus ’92
Doug Porter ’78
Bill Schenkel ’66

Leigh Schmalz ’61
John Seiler ’57
Sam Sezak ’98

Randy Shayler ’72
Peter Vogel ’92

recognition of All-Ivy mention, seven DUs—
Chris Eckstein ’06, Patrick Potts ’06, Loren
Rosenberg ’08, Ed Sabia ’06, Ted Sonnenberg
’07, Todd Rusinkovich ’07, and Dan Wasser ’08
played on Cornell’s winning football team. DU’s
three starters—Chris, Potts, and Ted—were rec-
ognized throughout the season for their consis-
tent performances and contributions to
Cornell’s success. Chris, senior tight end, was an
excellent blocker, receiver, and special-teams
player. Potts, senior linebacker, won All-Ivy
honorable mention, as well as ESPN The
Magazine’s Academic All- District selection
with his usual solid play. Ted, junior center, also
earned All-Ivy mention by doing his part to pro-
tect the backfield. Cornell’s line allowed only 17
sacks, while the offense averaged over 360
yards and 26 points per game.

• In response to several brothers’ requests,
our DU Steinway was completely restored and
tuned. The chapter and DUA split the cost of
these repairs. Now, we’ve got a lot of happy
piano players at 6 South Ave. 

Alumni Activities and Events

• Annual Spring Dinner: About 30 alums
attended our April 21 get-together in New York
City. Many were our “regulars,” whom we
count on every year. However, we drew a few
“out-of-towners,” like Mike Pleninger ’63, who
made the extra effort to be there. Mike “had
such a good time reconnecting with friends”
from his days at 6 South Ave. that he returned
for the Gary Wood weekend activities.

Danny Alvarez ’91, our DU director, who
has done a great job running the last several of
these, is leading our effort to determine the
“what, how, and when” of an event that would
get you there. Please give Danny any ideas that
would help ensure your attendance. Contact
Danny at dannyalvarez15@yahoo.com, 
646-223-1297 (work), or 917-838-2636
(home).

WANTED: A FEW GREAT MEN

DU ALUMNI BOARD SEEKS MEMBERS

The DU alumni board seeks interested alums
to join the board, as several members will be
rotating off in the coming year.  

All that’s required is a strong DU interest and a
willingness to work with a great group of
undergraduates. Please contact Tony Murray at
murr024@optonline.net for more information.

(continued from page one)
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Capital Campaign Nears Halfway Goal Of $650K

Alumni Celebrate Homecoming Victory At Reception

Undergraduate
Officers

President:
Lou Morga ’07

lsm29@cornell.edu

Vice President:
Gage Stille ’06

wgs5@cornell.edu

VP of Loss Prevention:
Vinnie Feliciano ’07

vef4@cornell.edu

VP of Scholarhip:
Sridhar Patel ’06

skp25@cornell.edu

VP of New Member
Education:

Ryan Avery ’07
ra226@cornell.edu

VP of Member
Education:

John Simermeyer ’07
jgs28@cornell.edu

VP of Recruitment:
Lance Polivy ’08

lap35@cornell.edu

VP of Philanthropy:
Dave Binder ’07

dcb34@cornell.edu

House Manager:
Chris Torre ’08

cjt32@cornell.edu

Secretary:
Brian Crook ’06

bcc25@cornell.edu

Social Chair:
Jim Hyland ’07

jh367@cornell.edu

Steward:
Ted Sonnenberg ’07
tds27@cornell.edu

Treasurer:
Randy Shayler II ’07
rms64@cornell.edu

Leadership contributors to the Capital
Campaign over the past two years have taken us
within shooting distance of the halfway point of
our $1.3 million campaign objective.  

The Campaign Steering Committee (Rod
Beckwith ’57, John Hock ’90, Bruno LaRocca
’64, Tony Murray’60, Bob Safford ’56, and Nels
Schaenen ’50) set this goal as an objective for the
first phase of the campaign before launching the
all-member canvass. We are currently making a
“push” to reach our initial goal, as we intend to
launch the all-member campaign in early 2006.   

Elsewhere, throughout this issue of the
Noose, you will observe how much the alumni
and undergraduates have accomplished since the
reorganization of the chapter three years ago.
No other chapter in Cornell’s history has
achieved such a quick and successful reorganiza-
tion. The “heavy lifting” that has been done by
a handful of alumni brothers and the outstand-

ing new undergraduate members justifies—and
now requires—the full financial support of our
1,000 alumni brothers. 

We urge you to join with those who have
already given us a head start on our necessary
fundraising by making a Leadership Gift. You
can do this by contacting any member of the
steering committee or by directly contacting me,
Tony Cashen, at 118 Old Ox Rd., Ghent NY
12075, 518-392-0077, or by e-mail at acashen
@earthlink.net. 

Tony Cashen ’57

(*Leadership Pledges of $10,000 or more also
qualify for Tower Club and class reunion 
donations. All checks should be made out to
Cornell University, Account # 279004 and
mailed to me or to Cornell Gift Services—55
Brown Road, Ithaca NY, 14850  )

After an overwhelming victory over
Georgetown, the members of Delta Upsilon
celebrated the win by hosting a reception at
the house for alumni and their families. The
reception, organized primarily by John
Honchariw ’06, alumni relations chairman,
was well received and attended. Despite the
unpredictable weather at the game, the sun
burst through the clouds for the event, wel-
coming the alumni who made the trip back
to Ithaca. 

Additionally, the alumni congratulated
the current members that play on the foot-

ball team—Chris Eckstein ’06, Patrick Potts
’06, Ted Sonnenberg ’07, Ed Sabia ’06, Dan
Wasser ’08, and Loren Rosenburg ’08—on
their hard-fought victory. 

The reception marked the largest alumni
gathering of the season; however, all mem-
bers of the brotherhood look forward to
visitors at any time. The current brothers
wish to thank the alumni for attending the
celebration and for their continued support
as we work to improve Delta Upsilon. 

Steve Angelini ’06

Alumni and current members enjoy refreshments at the house after a Big Red victory.
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A Message From The Undergraduate President
Dear Brothers,

Our chapter is off to another great
year thanks to new, energized leadership
setting the tone. Participation and moti-
vation have been themes stressed this
year, and the results have been very posi-
tive.  

The chapter house is in excellent con-
dition thanks to the generous donations
made by you, our alumni. Our new
recruitment chair, Lance Polivy ’08, has
aggressively recruited five new members
for our fall 2005 pledge class and is well
on his way putting together a very strong
spring 2006 class. 

The brotherhood has taken greater
caution in protecting our physical house
through the hard work of Vinny

Feliciano ’07, risk management. John
Honchariw ’06 has been busy gathering
information on many alumni who plan
on being a part of the alumni mentoring
program he created last year. He also
organized alumni receptions at the chap-
ter house immediately following home
football games.

This summer, Ryan Avery ’07, new
member educator, Vinny Feliciano ’07,
Tony Murray ’60, Tony Cashen ’57, and
I traveled to Denver for DU
International’s Annual Leadership
Conference. Here, we exchanged valu-
able information with men from other
chapters and learned important lessons
from experienced alumni. This informa-
tion is currently being instituted in our
chapter by the creation of new leadership

positions that will increase involvement
and responsibility.

Our chapter has been gaining strength
in many areas over the past year. These
areas include membership, involvement,
leadership, chapter renovation and main-
tenance, new member development,
financial management, philanthropy,
campus relations, and social activities.
With the continuance of a successful new
member program, I see only a positive
future for our brotherhood.

Please stop by 6 South Ave. at your
convenience to see in person the excel-
lent condition of our brotherhood.

Dikaia,
Lou Morga ’07

Undergraduate President

Past President Bart VanStekelenberg ’06, Philanthropy Chair David Binder ’07,  and
President Lou Morga ’07 receive Cornell IFC Recognition Awards for Most
Outstanding Chapter for Community Service and Financial Management.

Mentoring Program
Gains Momentum
For the last two semesters, over 25

different alumni of all backgrounds
and class years have connected with
the undergraduate house to construct
the DU mentor program. The pro-
gram creates a forum where alumni
can share their career experiences
with the brothers who will be enter-
ing their own careers soon. 

For the undergraduates, it is an
invaluable resource that gives first-
hand insight into fields they are purs-
ing. For the alumni, it is great oppor-
tunity to share some stories and pass
on the knowledge they have gained to
the next generations of Cornell DUs.
For both, it is a great way for the
DUs of Cornell to connect. 

All that is required is some basic
information about your field and
position and a few hours of your time
to confer with the undergraduates.
Almost all communication is done via
e-mail and phone, and no travel or
time during the business day is
required. However, there is always an
open invitation to come to chapter or
dinner if you are passing through
Ithaca or perhaps are back for one of
the alumni receptions the house holds
after every football game. We have
had several alumni brothers pass
through and give a talk at a chapter

meeting with great benefit to the
house.  

On behalf of the house and the
other alumni participating in this
program already, we would like to
invite you also to join the program.
As previously mentioned, we need
alumni of all years and of all back-
grounds to share knowledge gained
from the transition from Cornell to
job market.

If you have any questions about
the structure of the program or
would like to sign up, please contact

Dan Gilroy, who has driven this pro-
gram from the alumni side, or me. We
look forward to hearing from you
and hope to see you around 6 South
Ave. soon.

Fraternally,
John Honchariw ’06

Alumni Relations
jnh27@cornell.edu

Dan Gilroy ’86
dan.gilroy@usfood.com

Send In Your Newsform The success of this newsletter depends, in part, on alumni news.
Please send your completed newsform to the address on page eight.
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DU Brothers Enjoy Continued Academic Success
The DU brotherhood improved its

combined spring ’05 semester GPA to
3.116. 34 brothers attained a 3.0 or
better GPA. Our $500 alumni scholar-
ships for the semester were awarded
to: Dave Binder ’07, for the brother
with the highest GPA; Mark
Levendorf ’08, for the associate mem-
ber with the highest GPA; Tyson Stutz
’06, for the brother with the most
improved GPA; and C.G. McClure
’08, for the associate member with the
most improved GPA.

Special recognition and congratula-
tions to Dave Binder, our vice presi-

dent for philanthropy, who has
received the highest GPA scholarship
for the last three semesters while doing
an outstanding job leading DU’s very
successful philanthropic activities.

We have established a goal of
improving the chapter’s GPA to a 3.2
for this 2005-’06 school year. The
chapter’s study room has been
improved with additional computers,
desks, and lighting. Tutoring is also
available for brothers who request it. 

Sridhar Patel ’06
VP of Scholarship

Scholarship winners Tyson Stutz 
’06, Mark Levendorf ’08, Dave 

Binder ’07, and Charles McClure ’08
pose for a photo.

IFC Recognizes Delta Upsilon’s Philanthropy Program
Delta Upsilon’s commitment to

philanthropy is one of the most
important aspects of our brother-
hood. In recognition for our contin-
ued hard work and accomplishments,
the Intrafraternity Council (IFC) pre-
sented Delta Upsilon with the Award
for Outstanding Service to the
Community at the annual Greek
System recognition event.  

Also in the spring, DU hosted an
Easter egg hunt to benefit the Ithaca
Youth Bureau, and dozens of excited
children scoured the house, looking
for the coveted eggs. The brothers
played games and decorated eggs
with the children. 

For the second consecutive year,
DU hosted a haunted house with the
Kappa Alpha Theta sorority.
Hundreds of kids from the Ithaca
area enjoyed the haunted house last
year, as we raised money for the sci-
ence department of Southern Cayuga
Middle School. This year, we distrib-
uted flyers in many of the local ele-
mentary schools and donated the
contributions to the Ithaca City
School District. We decorated the
house and gave kids a tour through
the entire first floor, deck, and sec-
ond-floor hallways. It was a lot of
fun to have families come out to the
event last year, so we kept this year’s

event very family oriented, too.  
Earlier this semester, we collected

donations at the door for the Red
Cross when we held two open-cam-
pus parties. It was great to see a pos-
itive response from the student body
to help the victims of Hurricane
Katrina, and we raised over $1,000
dollars for the Red Cross. 

Any comments or questions
regarding the philanthropy program
can be sent directly to me at
dcb34@cornell.edu. 

Dave Binder ’07
VP Public Relations

Brothers and friends play a rousing game of “pin the tail on the 
Easter bunny” as Delta Upsilon’s charity Easter egg hunt.   

Help Us With Recruitment

Formal freshman rush begins

January 17. Please provide us 

with the names of any worthy 

candidates you might know. 

In addition to the three undergrad-

uate legacies in our new under-

graduate chapter, we have had

good alumni referrals over the last

two years—but we can always use

more! 

Contact Lance Polivy at lap35

@cornell.edu with any informa-

tion. 



DU Welcomes Five New Members
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Our brotherhood is continuing to
grow here at 6 South Ave. This fall, we
recruited five new pledges, who are
now starting to learn about the histo-
ry of Delta Upsilon. 

It never would’ve happened with-
out the help and support of our active
alumni. These five new guys are a
great group of students and are com-
ing together as a pledge class and a
part of our brotherhood. One is a
transfer, and the other four are in their
sophomore years at Cornell. They are
a diverse group academically, repre-
senting three of the seven colleges
(industrial and labor relations, arts
and sciences, and engineering). 

They are also very involved and
take advantage of the numerous
extracurricular opportunities that are
available at Cornell. Rich Scherer ’07
is interested in journalism and created
his own newsletter about campus
issues. Others are more interested in
sports. Pete Schrafel ’08 is a runner,
and Ty Kline ’08 kept busy keeping
meticulous stats for the DU intramural
football team, which was in the semi-
finals of the frat-league tournament.
The starting kick returner for the team
is Greg Phillips ’08, who is the son of
Cornell DU alumnus Duane Phillips

’76. Duane made the trip all the way
from Lafayette, California, for
Homecoming this year and got to
spend the weekend with his son and
some of his old DU brothers. When we
were in the chapter room looking at
Duane’s old composite, everyone
could see the resemblance.   

We are already working hard to get
great guys for our spring pledge class.
We’ve been hosting barbecues, taking
recruits to dinners, playing card

games, and doing all types of rush
events to make sure that we get the
type of quality individuals that we’re
looking for. But I can always use help. 

If you have any sons, relatives, or
friends that are at Cornell and would
be a good fit for DU, please contact
me at lap35@cornell.edu and let 
me know, so that I can try to get to
know them.

Lance Polivy ’08

Our new members pose for a photo.

Cornell footballers stand with Coach Jim Knowles after scrimmage: (from left) Ted Sonnenberg ’07, Todd Rusinkovich ’07, Pat
Potts ’06, Loren Rosenberg ’08, Dan Wasser ’08, and Ed Sabia ’06. (Chris Eckstein ’06 is missing from the picture.)
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DUs Help Big Red Win First-Ever Division Title
After a disappointing 2004 cam-

paign that saw the Cornell baseball
team post a 13-29 overall record, a 7-
13 Ivy League record, and a winless
spring trip—in which the team
was outscored 81-14—the
team was counted out early for
the Ivy League title. 

Despite the loss of
many key seniors, the
young 2005 team won a
three-game series in
convincing fashion
against Big East power-
house West Virginia in
its opening weekend.
The struggles began,
however, after a nine-
run fourth inning in the
fifth game of the spring
trip against Illinois sent the squad
into a downward spiral, which saw
the team losing 11 of the next 13
games—including a four-game Ivy
League sweep by Harvard and
Dartmouth. 

The Red then took three of four
from Columbia, and a midweek split
with Brown saw the team back in Ivy
League contention. After a four-game
sweep of Penn the next weekend, in

which the Red outscored the
Quakers 27-4, the squad was
in sole possession of first

place. After splitting with
Princeton the final

weekend of regular
season play, the
Cornell baseball
team claimed its
first-ever division
title and the first
by a non-
Princeton Tiger

team since division
play began in 1996. 

The Red fell to a talented Harvard
team in the Ivy League championship
series in early May, but the team was
thrilled by the success of the 2005
season. Delta Upsilon brothers Jim
Hyland ’07 and Blake Hamilton ’07

played vital roles in the season’s suc-
cess, which saw five members earn
All-Ivy status. Jim Hyland ’07, an
All-Ivy honorable mention selection
as a relief pitcher, went 3-0 with a
save and threw eight strikeouts in six
appearances to go along with a 2.25
ERA. He also hit .200 with three
doubles and eight runs batted in. 

Blake Hamilton, an Ivy League
weekend starting pitcher, appeared in
nine games, starting five, and com-
piled a 4.67 ERA and a team-best
9.51 strikeouts per nine innings with
37 Ks in 35 innings. With the loss of
only five seniors and 11 new incom-
ing freshmen and transfers, the 2006
squad will look to improve on last
year’s division-winning performance. 

Any alumni interested in coming
to campus and watching the brothers
in action should consult the site
www.cornellbigred.com for a game
schedule. 

Blake Hamilton ’07

Nelson Schaenen Jr. ’50 (56
Midwood Ter., Madison, NJ 07940; 
E-mail: nnnjr@aol.com) reports that
Jim Edmondson ’49 passed away on
September 1, following a short battle
with liver cancer.  Nels and his wife,
Nancy, visited with Jim and his wife,
Helvi, this past July in San Francisco—
as they often did on their trips to the
West Coast—and Nels reports that Jim
was in apparent fine health at that
time. Nels and his daughter, Shelley,
attended a memorial service for Jim
held in Tiburon at The Lyford House
on October 30, at which time Nels
recounted the long friendship he and
Jim shared since their early days as DU
brothers at Cornell. “Jim had a long
and successful career in textbook pub-
lishing and later in real estate invest-
ment.” Nels reports that Jim had a
great passion for America’s wilderness
and its national parks and even found-
ed a youth camp in the Adirondacks at
a “special place” he discovered in his
youth growing up in New York State.
Jim is survived by his wife, three chil-

dren, and two grandchildren.

vvv

David S. Nye ’57 has moved to
2625 E. Southern Ave., C-161, Tempe,
AZ 85182. Send Dave e-mail at
dsnye@aol.com.

vvv

David L. Eckel ’58 writes, “I tried to
retire in 1995, became bored, and pur-
chased Wagner Realty—now with 250
agents. Commercial and residential
real estate and close to 1,000 rentals in
the Tampa Bay area.” Write to Dave at
3639 Cortez Rd., #200, Bradenton, FL
34210. E-mail him at davideckel@
wagnerrealty.com.

vvv

K. Peter Kellog ’59 reports a new
address of 711 O’Connor Dr., #2504,
Round Rock, TX 78681. E-mail Peter
at peter.kellog@att.net.

vvv

“Moved to Florida this year, but still
maintain a condo in Montreal,”  writes
John Q. Teare ’59. “I stay in touch
with Fred Harwood ’59, Fred
Andersen ’59, and Rob Beckwith ’57.
Still working as an agent in industrial
textiles, specializing in synthetic turf
‘fieldturf.’ We have over 1,000 fields,
including eight NFL fields, including
the Meadowlands. (60 percent market
share!)” Write to “Quayle” at 200
MacFarlane Dr., #506, Delray Beach,
FL 33483; johnteare@attglobal.net.

vvv

W. Douglas Call ’62 writes, “Not
knowing what I want to do when I
grow up, I returned to school at
Colgate Rochester Crozer Seminary
and graduated with a master’s in divin-
ity degree in 2003 and now fill in as a
substitute preacher at various churches

(continued on page eight)
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in the neighborhood.” Write to Doug at
6230 E. Morganville Rd., Stafford, NY
14143. Send him e-mail at
dcall@rochester.rr.com.

vvv

“I  have been general manager of
PPG Industries fire chemicals division
for one year,” writes Luke M.
Scrivanich ’84. “Business travel takes
me frequently to our plants in LaPorte,
Texas, and Angers, France. My wife,
Becky, and our five children enjoy living
in the quaint village of Sewickley.” Write
to Luke at 35 Linden Pl., Sewickley, PA
15143; lscrivanich@aol.com.

vvv

“All is well in Orlando, Florida,”
writes Stephen “Walt” Garrison ’84. “I’m
busy with work and coaching my daugh-
ter’s lacrosse team. The Orlando DU boys
are keeping busy. Dan Autiello ’85, Brian
Miller ’85, Damiano Albanese ’86, Derek
Baum ’88, and Ed Utz ’87 are all working
hard, coaching their kids teams.” Write to
Walt at 6532 Fairway Ct., Orlando, FL
32835; cap88lag@cfl.rr.com.

vvv

Steven Jablonski ’86 writes, “My fam-
ily had a great time with Brian Miller’s

(’85) family in Winter Park, Florida, this
March. Also saw Damiano Albanese ’86
during the weekend of festivities. The best
way to describe the highlights for the
weekend is a dancing good time at Elton
John and “three bounces and a pencil
dive.” Write to “Jabo” at 14 Valley Creek
Rd., Malvern, PA 19355; gjblns@arl.com.

vvv

Douglas R. Gamble ’91 writes, “My
wife, Amy, and I had our first child,
Alice Darlene, on August 29, 2004.”
Send the Gamble family congratula-
tions at 1205 W. Ter., Kansas City, MO
64112. E-mail Doug at itsdigo@
hotmail.com.

vvv

Keep in touch with Peter J. Vogel ’92
at 63 Autumn Ridge Rd., Pound Ridge,
NY 10576.

vvv

Write to Tim Costa ’96 at 3113 W.
Lawrence Ave., #A402, Chicago, IL
60625. Keep in touch with him by 
e-mail at tcosta7@juno.com.

vvv

Robert T. Morelli ’99, director of
UBS Investment Bank, reports a new
address of 121 E. 23rd St., #17B, New
York, NY 10010; rob_morelli9@
hotmail.com.
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*Bruno La Rocca ’64

Mike Lawsky ’92

Kevin Marcus ’92

*Tony Murray ’60

Bob Mauro ’72

Dan Miller ’72

*Rob Morelli ’99

David Newton ’78

Jim O’Hargan ’72

Jim Parolie ’72

John Peterson ’72

Dick Perkins ’61

*Doug Porter ’78

Tom Rakowski ’72

Tom Rowlands ’72

*Bob Safford ’56

*Nels Schaenen ’50

*David Schaenen ’52

Bill Schenkel ’66

Leigh Schmalz ’61

*John Seiler ’57

Jim Seely ’75

Keith Sepessy ’80

Sam Sezak ’98

Chip Stevens ’92

*Don Strang III ’80

Tom Talley ’65

*Frank Tataseo ’76

Angelo Tramontelli ’80

*Harry Vawter ’42

*Bob Verna ’68

Peter Vogel ’92

*Anthony Waters ’90

*Bill Waters ’55
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DECEASED

We regret to report the deaths of:

Ralph E. Antell ’41
July 20, 2005

James T. Edmonson ’49
September 1, 2005

Ron J. Knasiak ’57
March 7, 2005

Capital Campaign
Current Leadership

Pledge Commitments
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